
STUDENT ACTIVITIES:
•  Be sure to check out the Google Classroom 
“VIRTUAL HALLWAY” for weekly video & photo 
contests!  (Thanks Student Government!)
•  Be watching the VIRTUAL HALLWAY for 
VIRTUAL SPIRIT WEEK 
April 27 - May 1!

 

ACTIVITY & FIELD TRIP IDEAS:   
• Have Art Class with sidewalk chalk!
• Take a drive to Ha Ha Tonka State Park
• Have a “photography lesson” & take photos 
from different perspectives (upside down?) 
• Call your Grandma
•  Practice your FACS class skills & make dinner 
for your family
• If you are in choir or band, go outside & sing or 
play for your neighbors :) 
• Practice your “woodshop” skills & make a 
crafty project for Mother’s Day
Email or text pictures to Mrs. Duenckel 
(duenckelr@calvarylhs.org or 573-690-1460)

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK...

The best mathematical equation ever...
1 cross + 3 nails = 4 given  

The next Board of Directors Meeting
(virtual meeting): 

Monday, April 27, 2020 - 5:15 p.m.

Calvary Lutheran High School
2525 Route B

Jefferson City, MO  65101
573-638-0228       calvarylhs.org

RESCUE STORY - A devotion from Mr. Christman
Perhaps you have watched more movies in the time you have spent from home.  
A good rescue story is a common plot in tv crime dramas and many movies.  A 
victim is taken hostage by circumstances (Tom Hanks on a remote island) or by 
a perpetrator (in any movie with Bruce Willis or Liam Neeson).  The bulk of  the 
episode or movie is spent pursuing a successful rescue and more often than not, 
the story resolves happily.  Everyone likes a good rescue story.

As we celebrated Easter in a way unlike any before, I was struck this time by 
the story of  Lazarus from John 11.  He died while Jesus was ministering in 
another town.  When Christ returned to join His friends in mourning, both 
Martha, then Mary said to Him, “Lord, if  you had been here, my brother would 
not have died.” They knew Jesus had the power to heal and could have restored 
Lazarus’ health.  Though they did not know it, healing was not immediately 
part of  God’s plan.  God can use all things (Romans 8:28) including physical 
pain and even death to reveal His plot twist – our spiritual health, our ultimate 
resurrection and an eternal abiding with our Savior is His priority. This is the 
chapter of  the bible that we hear Christ’s words, “I am the resurrection and the 
life. Whoever believes in me, though he die, yet shall he live, and everyone who 
lives and believes in me shall never die.”

I think most memorable movies and tv shows have characters with which we 
can identify.  Read John 11.  Who are you in that story?  Whose perspective 
matches your own most closely right now? Martha or Mary? The disciples or 
the Pharisees? Or Lazarus?  This Easter, I find myself  identifying with Lazarus 
most.  I am dead in my sins.  I have no control over so many things of  this life, 
one I sometimes dare to call my own.  And yet, I have hope because I have a res-
cuer.  In His resurrection, Christ called me out from the tomb.  He is our rescue 
story.   May God grant you the joy, the comfort, the peace and the faith to rest 
in this Truth.  His story is our story.

DISTANCE LEARNING CONTINUED - As we wrapped up “Week 3” of  
distance learning, a second Google Survey was sent to all students and families 
to get continued feedback.  If  you have not had a chance to complete the survey, 
please click the link below.  THANK YOU for your support.  Please know the 
faculty is working very hard to keep education happening.  We know everyone 
(students, parents and faculty) are learning every step of  the way.  If  you have  
questions or concerns, please reach out to Mr. Ahlers at 573-638-0228 or princi-
pal@calvarylhs.org.  We appreciate knowing how your family is doing.  
GOOGLE SURVEY

SENIOR FAMILY SURVEY - A graduation survey was sent to all Calvary 
senior families on Thursday (link in email).  Please take time to review this 
information and return the survey as soon as possible.  Results will begin to be 
reviewed on Monday, April 20th with hopes to move forward with plans as soon 
as possible.  Thank you for your continued support and pateince.  
We love you Class of  2020! 

Distance Learning 
WEEK 3

April 17, 2020

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSen3oieL9kT0809sJj_BkUdWlaDyZeaVUbCQ6TgxWbeVBpqCQ/viewform


K4K KURBSIDE FOR KELTON BBQ - In support of  Kelton Sellars’ family, friends and family are hosting the 
“K4K Kurbside for Kelton BBQ.”  Please join us on Saturday, April 25, 2020 from 4:30 - 6:30 p.m. at Trinity Lu-
theran School located at 812 Stadium Blvd.  The menu will be a choice of  Hamburger/Cheeseburger/Hotdog with chips, 
cookie and drink for $5.  Meals will be served curb side to follow the guidelines and recommendations by the Depart-
ment of  Health and CDC.  Thank you for your continued support and prayers for the Sellars family.  Please see the 
attached flyer and share with friends and family. 

SCHOLAR BOWL HAS REMOTE SUCCESS - Do you know which mountain range separated Spain from France?  
The Calvary Scholar Bowl team does - the Pyrenees Mountains!  That was one of  the questions in scholar bowl’s online 
challenge in a national invitational where they finished 25 out of  76 schools! 

LOOSE ENDS - As we approach the “end of  school,” we still have a few loose ends to tie up.  If  you received an email 
from Mrs. Ahlers about yearbooks or winter sports uniforms, we are needing more information from you.  Regarding 
yearbook, if  you recieved the email, we do not have a yearbook ordered for you at this time.  Please reply to ahlersm@
calvarylhs.org with a “YES” or a “NO” if  you do or do not want a 2019-2020 yearbook.  Regarding winter uniforms, 
if  you received an email, we are missing all or part of  your winter uniform.  Please return these pieces to the office no 
later than May 1.  Someone is typically in the school office Monday - Friday from 7:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

CRIMSON & SILVER DINNER AUCTION UPDATE - As you may have wondered, we had tough decisions to 
make in regard to hosting the 15th Annual Crimson & Silver Dinner Auction event on April 25th.  We realize the sig-
nificance, financial need, timing, and importance this event plays to continue the ministry at Calvary and want it to be 
as successful as possible.  After much discussion and research, we have decided to reschedule the event to Saturday, 
September 26, 2020.  Please add this event to your fall calendar as we know it will be a wonderful night to celebrate 
Calvary and exciting to gather as a Calvary family again.  
Thank you for your continued support of  Calvary and this event.   - Dinner Auction Committee


